## CITY OF BALTIMORE

SHEILA DIXON, Mayor



## DEPARTMENT OF LAW

GEORGE A. NILSON, City Solicitor 101 City Hall Baltimore, Maryland 21202

July 20, 2009

The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council Attn: Karen Randle, Executive Secretary Room 409, City Hall 100 N. Holliday Street Baltimore, Maryland 21202

> City Council Bill 09-0345 - Public Safety Conservation Areas -Reconstitution

Dear Madame President and City Council Members:

The Law Department has reviewed City Council Bill 09-0345 for form and legal sufficiency. The bill provides for the merging of the Public Safety Conservation Area Advisory Board and the Baltimore Urban Lighting Board into a new, reconstituted board; revives the Public Safety Conservation Area Program and corrects, clarifies and conforms related provisions.

The bill is in accordance with applicable City Code and Charter provisions. Therefore, the Law Department approves Council Bill 09-0345 for form and legal sufficiency.

Sincerely.

Ashlea H. Brown

Special Assistant Solicitor

cc:

George Nilson, City Solicitor Angela C. Gibson, Mayor's Legislative Liaison Elena DiPietro, Chief Solicitor Hilary Ruley, Assistant Solicitor Avery Aisenstark, Legislative Reference



